BEnroute via Great Northern

May 15,1937

Dear Dr Haradas

I felt very sorry that I could mot have weited in Portland
until after the 26th,but I have » conference in New York,whieh I feel 1
must attend on the 20th and thaf would not have given me time to get
there, 1 hope my cable did mot incomvenience you and thet you have a
place for those things where they will not be in your way.

I cen not begin to tell you how much I appreciate what you
are doing to enhance the art velue of the Japenese section of the Murray
Warner Collection,which was esteblished at the University of Oregmm,in
order to promote friemdly relations, Presidemt Boyer was quite thrilled
when I told him what you are doing for us. Certaimly your coming to the
University was and still is a great blessing,

An effort is going to be made this suinmer to divide the
real estate belonging tp my mother's estate, It is a difficult thing to
determine the relative future values of city real estate,so that every-
body will get am equal share, As soon as I know when I returning to Eugene
I will write you,

In the meentime I have $800.00 in my savings account in
the First Natiomal Bank of Eugeme toward the § 1,500.00 that I have my heart
set on sending you by the middle of November,1937. If you prefer to hold
the whd; shipment until after the New Year that will be all right with me,

Your neme is very affectionately spoken of at the Umiversity
by the young and old= ineluding me,

With greetings to Mrs Harade end all good wishes,

Very gratefully yours,

Gertrude Bass Warner,Director
Museum of Art,University of Oregon

Bugene,Oregon, U.S.A.
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